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‭He waka eke noa – we’re all in this together‬
‭E so’o le fau i le fau – unity is strength‬

‭Mai te pene a te Tumuaki | From the Principals’ Pen‬
‭Kia ora e te whānau‬

‭I hope you have had a good week.  This term seems to have flown by and we have been hit hard with lots of‬
‭winter illness‬‭here at school, including staff.  Unfortunately,‬‭there is a lack of casual relieving staff available at‬
‭the moment.  We have some wonderful relievers, but they aren’t always available when we need them.  On‬
‭the odd occasion, we have had to split a few classes across the school, but this is a last resort for us.  I‬
‭apologise if this had affected your child’s class.‬

‭We are now half way through the year and the new‬‭school‬‭structure‬‭with 3 teaching teams is working really‬
‭well.  The staff have identified a few areas for improvement, as well as things that are going really well.‬
‭Generally, feedback from parents has also been really positive.  We are always open to hearing feedback and‬
‭if you have any that you would like to share with us, please email me or pop in for a chat -‬
‭principal@discovery.school.nz‬

mailto:principal@discovery.school.nz


‭We have had some great‬‭new staff members‬‭join our team this year.  Those of you with children in Room 1‬
‭will have met Anya Berlad, who has replaced Rebekah Wright.  Marie Carkeek has now started our next Year‬
‭0/1 class and Laura Yousif has picked up some of Marie’s part-time classroom release days.  We also have‬
‭our new grounds team - Michael Moxon (Caretaker) and Tom Rogers (Grounds Assistant).  All of our new staff‬
‭are making a fabulous contribution to our team!‬

‭Rebekah Wright welcomed a beautiful wee girl, Poppy, to the world at the end of May.  It is always lovely to‬
‭have a new baby join the wider Discovery staff whānau and we are excited to meet her soon.‬

‭Every year the board produces an‬‭annual report‬‭that‬‭is audited, which shows our financial position.  This is‬
‭submitted to the Ministry of Education, and includes a statement of variance in relation to achievement targets‬
‭set by the board.  Achievement targets are set after consideration of progress and achievement of our‬
‭students in relation to the NZ Curriculum.  The annual report can be‬‭found here‬‭.  Every half year, we also‬
‭collect and analyse achievement data and this is reported to the board.  I realised we didn’t share the end of‬
‭2023 data with you in Term 1, so a summary is available below in the newsletter.  We will update you on mid‬
‭year progress towards the middle of next term.‬

‭Ngā mihi‬

‭Kaylene‬

‭Introducing our Pasifika Parent Representative - David Pulemagafa‬

‭Talofa lava, and warm pacific greetings. I’m honoured to be the Pasifika Parent‬
‭Representative on the school board.‬

‭I grew up locally and now reside in Whitby with my wife and our two busy boys.‬
‭Our weekends are filled with activities such as football, rugby, fishing, biking,‬
‭swimming, and spending time with family. We cherish being part of this fantastic‬
‭community and look forward to contributing to its growth and success.‬

‭I am currently working for the New Zealand Police as the National Senior‬
‭Partnerships Advisor – Pacific and I am also an active member of the Porirua‬
‭Pacific Service Network, an organisation dedicated to supporting the wellbeing of‬
‭Pacific peoples in our region.‬

‭Although this is my first year in this role, I am eager to contribute and make a‬
‭positive impact alongside the current board members and principal. My goal on‬

‭the school board is to continue the excellent work of my predecessors while enhancing cultural competency‬
‭and ensuring our Tamariki are proud of their identities. I am passionate about finding strategies to support our‬
‭learners who need extra assistance, aiming to equip all Tamariki with the tools for Successful Living.‬

‭Book Fair - Can you help?‬
‭The Scholastic Book Fair will be visiting our school in the last week of term.  This will be set up in the Library‬
‭and we encourage you to visit with your children.  The book fair coincides with Learning Conversations and‬
‭will be open at the following times:‬

‭Tuesday 2 July - 2.00-7.45pm‬
‭Wednesday 3 July - 8.30-9.00am & 3.00-3.30pm‬
‭Thursday 4 July 8.30-9.00am & 3-5.15pm‬

‭It would be helpful for us to have a small number of volunteers to help in the bookfair.  If you can help at any of‬
‭the times above, please contact Kaylene Macnee to let us know -‬‭principal@discovery.school.nz‬

‭Property Update - the old temporary office is on the move!‬
‭We are really excited to let you know that the temporary building in front of the office is finally going to be‬
‭removed from our site!  We have been waiting for some time for the MOE to move this and have been‬
‭informed that it will be happening over Matariki weekend.  There will be some disruption to the front of the‬
‭school next week as they remove decking and get it prepared for removal.  It will then be craned over the front‬
‭fence over the long weekend and is likely to move out on the Saturday or Sunday evening.  The site will‬
‭remain cordoned off while asphalting is remediated.  Please take care around the office area over the next few‬
‭weeks.‬

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19rJgV607Uax_LGkSkC3k-Y6v5QSKBLxa/view
mailto:principal@discovery.school.nz


‭Cross Country Success!‬
‭A huge c‬‭ongratulations to the following students who‬‭did really well at the Parumoana Cross Country and are‬
‭in the Regional Cross Country team and‬‭will attend‬‭the Lower North Island/Wellington Regional Cross Country‬
‭championships on Tuesday 2nd July at Mackays Crossing.‬
‭Year 4 Boys‬‭Isaac B - 4th, Cillian T - 10th‬
‭Year 5 Boys‬‭Michael W - 5th,  Beau T - 6th‬
‭Year 6 Boys‬‭Zac W - 2nd, Charlie L - 3rd, Theo B -‬‭10th‬
‭Year 7 Girls‬‭Briar G - 9th‬
‭Year 7 Boys‬‭Finn T - 2nd‬
‭Year 8 Girls‬‭Amelia M - 3rd, Grace S - 4th, Cassie‬‭M - 5th‬
‭Year 8 Boys‬‭Matthew M - 2nd, Kellan H - 3rd, Jak Cl‬‭- 8th‬
‭Thanks to Nicky Kenny, Andrew Knight, Rae Black, Michael Moxon and all the parents who helped with the‬
‭Parumoana event.‬

‭Office Max Rebate‬
‭Thank you so much to all parents who purchased your child’s 2024 stationery through Office Max.  When you‬
‭purchase online with them, they give a percentage back to the school and we have just been allocated a‬
‭rebate of $779.46.  This money has been used to go towards tissues and other school stationery items,‬
‭reducing costs for parents this year.‬

‭Health and Physical Education Community Consultation 2024‬
‭One‬‭of‬‭the‬‭requirements‬‭of‬‭the‬‭Education‬‭Act‬‭is‬‭to‬‭consult‬‭with‬‭our‬‭school‬‭community‬‭once‬‭every‬‭two‬‭years,‬‭in‬
‭regards‬‭to‬‭our‬‭health‬‭programmes‬‭and‬‭priorities.‬‭The‬‭purpose‬‭of‬‭this‬‭is‬‭to‬‭get‬‭your‬‭input‬‭and‬‭feedback‬‭about‬
‭the teaching programmes that support the health and well-being of your children.‬
‭We would really appreciate your input, please complete the‬‭survey‬‭by Friday, 21st June.‬

‭Matariki Celebration Invitation‬
‭Thank you to all of the families who have RSVP'd for our Matariki event next Thursday, 27th June. If‬
‭you are planning on attending, please complete this‬‭Google Form‬‭by 3pm, Monday 24th June, for‬
‭catering purposes.‬

‭Note that any tamariki coming to this event need to be supervised by an adult please.‬

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__forms.gle_F2eF3y9HNVKkg7899&d=DwMGAw&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=weJbOE_5je9phqfGNAGC8mOwZQhkTEmnXCtVEgVTS7I&m=v8T4VN5HO69SYt43ju_Eo-NiyYVLUiQv48oPKWk2H_nbwpcVaesLIuu_8xPAviBL&s=IrbFUjyir8MMCfyo6y8Uh5DxV0XOjhrqc-nJsaX7M9c&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSfOSuUDHo-2DvXLKOLkwa29xqM2XOsaOT8oCKkcqS1fWjQKLJvQ_viewform&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=weJbOE_5je9phqfGNAGC8mOwZQhkTEmnXCtVEgVTS7I&m=YRugXk8fxMra5wmersnsOFf4d3FAOSCAcEPI7C3HtMlt0Y82bs8SfJ2ojUES_xyw&s=CLKnzV9OhsXSDbLzha_IVmgJOnZJzVHp8vE98KMcZFI&e=


‭Items for Sale / Koha‬
‭We have had a bit of a clean out and have a few items‬
‭available - please contact our school office if you are‬
‭interested.‬

‭We have a number of student desks that families may‬
‭be interested in for a‬‭desk for your child‬‭at home.‬ ‭We‬
‭are happy to take a koha for these and we can‬
‭probably find a chair to go with them!‬

‭Delonghi FA-0261 Coffee Machine‬‭- pictured‬
‭Purchased new in August 2019 for $1,199 and had‬
‭had very little use‬
‭Sell price $300 ono‬

‭Learning Conversations - booking code‬
‭As per our note in the last newsletter, we are going to take a slightly different approach to our mid-year‬
‭meetings with parents.  We are going to trial moving to Learning Conversations this year, which provides‬
‭students with a different way to share their learning with you.  While the majority of parent feedback over the‬
‭past 2 years has been very positive about Student Led Conferences, we know some parents would prefer a‬
‭1-1 hui (meeting) with the teacher.  Next year we intend to move back to a Student Led Conference.‬

‭The Learning Conversation will be in the form of a 15 minute time slot booked just for you and your child with‬
‭the teacher.  Your child will still lead this conversation and it is important they are at the hui.  If you want some‬
‭1-1 time without your child present, you can let the teacher know prior and this can probably be arranged‬
‭within the timeframe or at another time, depending on what you want to discuss.  Dates for these meetings‬
‭have been set for‬‭Tuesday 2 July and Thursday 4 July.‬

‭In order to fit all the appointments in, the first appointment will be 2pm on the Tuesday.  Therefore, we are‬
‭asking those parents who can,‬‭to pick their child‬‭up early at 1pm on Tuesday 2 July‬‭.  If you can’t pick‬‭your‬
‭child up early, we will have a small number of staff available on site to provide cover for them here at school.‬
‭Please complete‬‭this google form‬‭to ensure we know what the arrangements are for your child‬‭if you are‬
‭unable to collect them at 1pm‬‭.  You only need to complete the google form if your child will be staying at‬
‭school.‬

‭Codes for the 'Learning conversations for 2nd and 4th July are below.‬
‭https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code‬
‭Code:‬‭dtm8c‬

‭School Donations/Annual Charges/Credits‬
‭Thank you to those parents/caregivers who have paid their annual charges/donations for the year.‬

‭All school donations are voluntary, but they are a crucial source of funding for our school. Some schools can opt‬
‭into a scheme where the Ministry of Education funds an additional $150 per student to the school.  Unfortunately,‬
‭Discovery School is not eligible to access this as it is assumed we can access additional revenue through parent‬
‭donations.  Discovery School’s expenditure budget (in particular our curriculum budget) is prepared on the basis‬
‭of providing the best possible education outcomes for your child. The reality is we cannot do this without your‬
‭help. Your donation is spent on staffing to keep our class sizes smaller, curriculum resources such as art paper,‬
‭physical education gear, mathematics books, library books, computer consumables, lessons with outside‬
‭providers such as Big Air Gym, subscriptions and musical instruments, all of which are used in the day to day‬
‭education of your child.‬

‭Parent donations are an essential part of ensuring that we resource our school adequately. Without donations‬
‭many of our wonderful school activities would not be able to proceed. While we understand not all whānau are in‬
‭a position to pay a donation to the school, we are very grateful to those of you who can assist us through‬
‭providing a donation.‬

‭Please check your Musac Account‬‭https://www.discovery.school.nz/parentcaregiver-portal‬‭if you are unsure what‬
‭you have paid. You can either pay through the portal using a credit card (surcharge applies) or pay directly into‬
‭the school bank account (account details are on the stationery lists).‬

‭Please contact the office on 234 7103 if you have any queries/concerns.‬

https://forms.gle/ctgYzYa7vpgtYQmk6
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code
https://www.discovery.school.nz/parentcaregiver-portal


‭A note from the librarian.‬
‭Kia ora koutou‬

‭I would appreciate it if you could please chat to your child/ren about keeping school library books away from drink‬
‭bottles in their school bags. We are seeing an increasingly large number of books being returned with water‬
‭damage to be repaired, so they are having to be withdrawn and thrown away. If this does continue to happen, we‬
‭may have to look at recouping the costs. Myself and teachers have talked to the children about this but it would‬
‭be great if this message can be shared at home also. Thank you for your support in this. Donnella Matchett‬
‭Discovery School Librarian.‬

‭Hand Sanitizer‬
‭Just a quick note to say that the school provides alcohol free hand sanitizer for our students.  Please do not send‬
‭any sanitizer with your child/ren to school that has ‘alcohol’ as an ingredient.  Thank you for your cooperation.‬

‭Summary of Achievement Data‬
‭Our end of 2023 achievement data is in relation to the NZ Curriculum levels.  The table below shows overall‬
‭achievement figures for our students last year.‬
‭In Writing, 82% of students were achieving at or above the expected level for their age.  65% of Māori and 89% of‬
‭Pasifika students were achieving expectations.‬
‭In Maths, 84% of students were achieving at or above the expected level for their age.  68% of Māori and 81% of‬
‭Pasifika students were achieving expectations.‬
‭In Reading, 90.1% of students were achieving at or above the expected level for their age.  84% of Māori and‬
‭89% of Pasifika students were achieving expectations.‬
‭While Māori and Pasifika students overall percentages are lower, the size of the groups are significantly lower‬
‭and this can skew data comparisons. All students not achieving, regardless of ethnicity, are supported to‬
‭progress and it is progress that is most important.  It is also worth noting that these three areas of the curriculum‬
‭paint a narrow picture of achievement and when we look at strength in aspects like culture and identity, our‬
‭minority ethnic groups such as Māori and Pasifika groups, often have a strong sense of culture and identity,‬
‭which often brings a strength in leadership, and values such as manaakitanga.‬

‭Emergency Contact Details/Medication‬
‭Please check your child’s caregiver and emergency contact details in the Musac Edge portal.‬ ‭It’s a‬‭good idea to‬
‭have a local emergency contact who can get here if we have an emergency that requires a school‬
‭evacuation.‬ ‭If you have any changes please email‬‭contactupdates@discovery.school.nz‬‭.  Click on this‬‭link if‬
‭you need instructions on how to download the app.‬‭Musac Edge portal instructions‬ ‭Please check that‬‭your child’s‬
‭medication has not expired,eg asthma inhalers, epi pens etc. If you are unsure please contact the office.‬

‭Musac Edge App - New Feature - Absences (preferred option)‬
‭You can now inform the office of absences via the app and it is super easy.  We really encourage parents to use‬
‭the app for absence notification if you can as it logs directly into the attendance register, which will assist with‬
‭efficiency and accuracy at our end!‬

‭It's super easy to download the app‬‭(https://www.discovery.school.nz/parentcaregiver-portal)‬
‭Access to the edge caregiver portal and app uses the existing email address that Discovery School has on‬
‭record.  This App allows you to view school information about your child(ren), notify the school of absences and‬
‭view and pay school bills online (note there is a small surcharge for credit card payments). It gives you quick and‬
‭easy access to the information for students in your household. Once you are in, click on 'notify school of absence'‬
‭and follow the prompts.  If your child is away sick, we do need the type of illness/reason noted.  If you have any‬
‭questions, please contact the office. You can also check your contact details and emergency contacts on the App.‬

‭Discovery School Facebook page‬
‭Please join our‬‭school Facebook page‬‭. This has regular‬‭updates, reminders and notices as well as‬
‭photos of school events. You need to state your child’s‬‭full‬‭name and class to be accepted into this‬
‭closed group. Please note that students won’t be accepted to this page and commenting is always‬
‭turned off on posts.  Private messages to administrators will not be answered, please contact your‬
‭child’s teacher or the school office via email if you have questions about school programmes and/or‬
‭events.‬

‭Community Notices‬
‭For‬‭information‬‭on‬‭activities‬‭in‬‭our‬‭community‬‭click‬‭on‬‭this‬‭link,‬‭these‬‭will‬‭be‬‭updated‬‭as‬‭we‬‭receive‬‭information‬
‭regarding events in the community.‬‭Community Notices‬‭.‬

mailto:contactupdates@discovery.school.nz
https://www.discovery.school.nz/our-school/noticespermission-forms
https://www.discovery.school.nz/home/parentcaregiver-portal
https://www.facebook.com/groups/DiscoverySchool
https://www.discovery.school.nz/our-school/community-notices


‭Kelly Club Before and After School Care‬
‭Click on this link for more information about our before and after school care.‬
‭https://www.discovery.school.nz/about-us/kelly-club-before-and-after-school-care‬

‭Kelly Club July Holiday Programme‬

‭Kelly Sports Holiday Programme‬

‭Kelly Sports Holiday Programmes focus on giving children aged between 5 and 13 the opportunity to do things‬
‭they enjoy in a safe, supportive and encouraging environment.  The programme is packed with activities to‬
‭entertain and inspire children.  We have some exciting days planned including: GOOOOOAAALLLL, Power Play‬
‭Day, King of the Jungle, Go For Gold, Unleash the Power of Red, Sports of the Tooniverse plus trips to‬
‭Laserforce, The Lanes Ten Pin Bowling & Te Papa, Awesome Bounce, Movies to see Inside Out 2 plus lots more!‬
‭To enrol‬‭www.kellysports.co.nz‬‭email‬‭adminwgtn@kellysports.co.nz‬‭or call‬‭021 972 728‬

https://www.discovery.school.nz/our-school/kelly-club-before-and-after-school-care
https://www.discovery.school.nz/our-school/kelly-club-before-and-after-school-care
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.kellysports.co.nz&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=weJbOE_5je9phqfGNAGC8mOwZQhkTEmnXCtVEgVTS7I&m=Cj9JjglDa5sTywZERTAH_1BJFN-0rt3-84ouk-141gIcSzkqGNUzlRAaaB9HFQ04&s=HPJ9rfmf5aWwHEd6uGwaH5YkU18KmExv-cXcAC2Wm78&e=


‭DSPTA Sausage Sizzle - Thursday 4 July $2‬



‭Aims Games Update‬
‭For the first time this year, Discovery school students have the opportunity to take part in the Zespri AIMS‬
‭Games, the largest intermediate aged tournament in the Southern Hemisphere. This year the All Stars‬
‭netball team and one golfer are participating, but we hope that now the school is registered for AIMS, more‬
‭students and a wider range of sports can participate in years to come.‬

‭This is an opportunity for students with strengths in their individual sport or team sports in the future, to get‬
‭organised towards the end of each year with planning and fundraising.‬
‭The tournament runs this year from 7-13 September in Tauranga. We would like to wish the AllStars netball‬
‭team and Peyton W (golfer) all the very best for this tournament.  Students involved in this tournament are‬
‭not funded by the school - a committee of parents is busy fundraising and parents will be funding any‬
‭shortfall.‬


